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      VII.   SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 
   
 
 
   
 
  Policy Changes – TPSD Policy IHAMB-E Abstinence Education  

 
   Mr. David Meadows 
   Interim Superintendent 

     
 

  Second Reading of Revised Policy IHAMB-E Abstinence Education 
 

In March 2011, the governor signed HB 999 as passed during the 2011 
Legislative Session.  HB 999 requires each public school district to adopt 
either an abstinence-only or abstinence-plus education policy by June 30, 
2012.  The Tupelo Public School District has had policy IHAMB-E 
Abstinence Education in place since February 2000.   
 
Attached is a revised Policy IHAMB-E that brings the current Policy 
IHAMB-E into compliance with the requirements of HB 999.  I am 
recommending that the Board of Trustees adopt Policy IHAMB-E and 
authorize the superintendent to notify the Mississippi Department of 
Education that the District has adopted an abstinence only policy. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ACTION BY THE BOARD: 

 
 Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Mrs. Heyer (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) 

Mr. Hudson (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) 

Mr. Prather (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) 

Mrs. Stone (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) 

Mr. Wheeler (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) (   ) 

       

PASSED: YES (   ) NO (   )   
 

Action 


